
ADDITIONAL EFFORTS CONDUCTED UNDER GENERAL DIRECTORATE OF 

PRISONS AND DETENTION HOUSES 

 

1- For the convicts/detainees and staff working in prisons, from 8.50 TL to 10.00 TL; for 

juvenile convicts and detainees held in prisons from 12.00 TL to 18.00 TL; for the children 

stayed with their mother, breastfeeding convicts/detainees and pregnant woman from 12.00 to 

18.00 TL are increased. In this regard all the Chief Public Prosecutor’s Offices have been 

instructed. 

2- By attending the 3 meetings of the Scientific Board, their recommendations were taken in 

terms of measures that could be taken. 

3- The execution of the decisions to continue with the education institution / program ruled until 

in order to prevent the intensity experienced in the Probation Directorates and referral 

procedures of the probationers to the health institution within the scope of article 191 of the 

Turkish Penal Code No. 5237. postponed until the same date, except obligatory cases. On the 

other hand; in order to initiate execution/enforcement proceedings, the letters are written under 

the notifications that the probationer is requested to apply to the directorate within 10 days are 

also postponed. 

4- All Chief Public Prosecutor's Offices are instructed on ensuring that the money deposited by 

the convicts and their relatives through PTT (Post Office) is deposited/paid to the new 

temporary undated deposit fund account via a transfer / electronic funds transfer and on the 

money transfers to be made on behalf of convicts and detainees by direct transfer / electronic 

funds transfer by convicts and their relatives via opening temporarily a new checking  account 

at public banks by each prison. 

5- Necessary instructions were given by the General Directorate of Prisons and Detention 

Houses to all the Chief Public Prosecutor's Offices about the working principles on staff. 

6- Observing the hygiene rules in the cafeteria and canteen in prisons, wearing the mask and 

gloves of the staff working in these areas, paying particular attention to hand cleaning, 

performing all kinds of cleaning and disinfection processes in the cafeteria and canteen units 

without delay, closing  all tea houses used commonly  by staff and administrative units in 

prisons until further notice, considering the decision of the Ministry of the Interior to 

temporarily cease/close the activities of the barbers, hairdressers and beauty centers, all the 

Chief Public Prosecutor's Offices have been instructed. 



7- In line with the Recommendations of the Ministry of Health Scientific Board, all the Chief 

Public Prosecutor's Offices have been instructed in the direction of the activities that 

postponement period has expired for 2 (two) weeks, is extended for another 2 (two) weeks. 

8- All the Chief Public Prosecutor's Offices were instructed that administrative leave is given 

to staff in field service under our General Directorate without disrupting the service for the 

reason that their spouses worked under healthcare organization. 

9- Within the amendment in bylaw on Execution of Penalties and Security Measures and Prison 

Administration, opportunity of videophone system is introduced. After necessary technical 

infrastructure is set up in prisons, the inmates would meet with their relatives by videophone 

system. Besides, the length of meeting is increased. The implementation of the videophone 

system will enter into force after technical infrastructure is completed. 

 


